Advocate letter
State lawmakers face many challenges this year. But there is one common-sense item that everyone should support – and it doesn’t cost the state one extra dime.
The legislation (HB 585) sponsored by Rep. Elaine Nekritz would save the lifeline for me and tens of thousands of others who need Pace ADA Paratransit service. ADA Paratransit is a federally mandated program designed to help people with disabilities riders travel throughout the Chicago area. Without it, we’d face major hardship.

I’m a disabled Pace rider for the past X years. I use it to get to school and work, to go to the grocery store and be active in the community. It is part of my life, and I don’t want to have to let it go if it becomes too expensive to use. 
The bill calls for the Regional Transportation Authority to fully fund the ADA Paratransit program, ensuring it has the funding needed to provide nearly 3 million rides a year. No state money is involved – no one will have to pay anything more. All it does is ensure the RTA re-prioritizes money it controls to keep Paratransit running at full steam. 
Without this funding, Pace would be in a tough financial position to make sure people like me get to places we need to go. There is no other option for me. And, I’m worried if they don’t have the money what happens to the program – nobody wants a fare increase and I know the state can’t provide this kind of program.
 I understand it costs more to provide the service than it used to. But I also know how important this service is in my life, and the money is already there to fill the hole. 
I hope my lawmakers support House Bill 585. It doesn’t cost the state or taxpayers an extra dime, it’s the right thing to do and will mean so much for so many people. 
Sincerely,
XXXXXXXXXXXX

